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April 13, 2020

Honorable President and Members
City County Building
414 Grant Street
Pittsburgh, PA  15219


Dear President and Members of Council:

Enclosed for Council’s legislative consideration is a resolution to authorize the Department of City Planning enter into an agreement with Allegheny County Conservation District.

The City of Pittsburgh has thousands of vacant properties considered to be of little use and, absent redevelopment interest, are often left untouched after structural demolition. These urban brownfields are often laden with legacy contamination such as lead, and have poor soil health and surface ecology. In many cases, these properties hold a lot of potential, and there are policies in Pittsburgh that govern what can be done with them. The City is in need of an agent that can effectively remediate these City-owned lots that test over 1,000 ppm lead. Allegheny County Conservation District can act as this agent. 

The Department of City Planning is recommending that the City of Pittsburgh enter into an agreement with Allegheny County Conservation District that will allow ACCD staff, at the direction of DCP, to implement remediation work on city-owned lots that have been identified with lead levels over 1,000 ppm. The Larimer project will work as a pilot under this agreement that can hopefully serve as a model for future remediation efforts across the city. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]
Sincerely,
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Andrew Dash, AICP
Acting Director, Department of City Planning


cc:  	Grant Ervin, Assistant Director, City Planning
	Shelly Danko+Day, City Planning
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